
 
The Weekly Newsletter of Holy Cross Anglican Church 

January 29, 2017 

Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 

 

“O God, who knowest us to be set in the midst of so many and great dangers, that by reason of the frailty 

of our nature we cannot always stand upright; Grant to us such strength and protection, as may support 

us in all dangers, and carry us through all temptations; through Jesus Christ our Lord.” 

The Collect 

 

+Join us for worship! All are welcome! 

 

Adult Sunday School at 9:15 AM in the Library, the Miracles of Christ.  Handouts are  

   provided 

               Holy Communion  10:30 AM 

*Children’s Nursery is provided during the service if requested 

Celebrant:  Fr. Ernie Pinto  Deacon:  Fr. Thad Osborne   

1
st
 Server:  James Gray       

2
nd

 Server, Crucifer and Reader: Fr. Scott Koszalinski 

Music:  Dakota and Montana Dennis  

 

Propers for Sunday: 

     Psalm:  18: 1-20     Lesson:  Deuteronomy 4: 5-13, 32-40   
             Epistle: Romans 13: 1-7  Gospel: St. Matthew 8: 1-13 
 
Music:  

Processional:  440  Watchman, tell us of the night 

Gradual:  517  Thine arm, O Lord, in days of old 

Sermon:   572  O Master, let me walk with thee  

Communion: 198  O God, unseen, yet ever near 

Recessional: 545  Hail to the Lord’s Annointed   

  

Altar Flowers:  are given to the glory of Almighty God by this parish family  

 

Altar Guild: All Guild members 

 Note:  Altar flowers cost $45 on average.  Our 2017 flower chart is posted in upstairs hall. 

 

Volunteer Custodians:   This week, All custodians; next week, Thad Osborne and Bill Pope 

 

Weekday Schedule:  
Wednesday   HC   6:15  

   

 

 

 



 

 

Pastoral Notes 

Prayer List:  

Parishioners:  Al, Dakota, Dolly, Gary, Jenny, Judy, Larry, Mary, Michaela and newborn child, Ella, 

Susan, Suzy 

Praises to God:  Thank you for all your prayers! 

Gabriella Isabel Sacayon was born on Monday, January 23 to Michaela and Jose and is 6 pounds and 13 

ounces and 19.5 inches long. 

  

Family, Friends & Others: Alex, Alice, Angie, Archie, Arnold, Barbara, Betty, Bob, Bobby, Chris+, Claire, 

Dorothy, +Edward, Hunter, Joshua, Joy, Justin, Kaden, Katie, Keith, Lee, Lisa, Liz, Lynn, Mary Lou, Mel, Peggy, 

Peyton, Robyn, Ryan, Savannah & unborn children, Sharon, Stephanie & unborn child, TJ, Timothy, Tracy, Vicky, 

Ward 

R.I.P:  pray for the repose of the soul of Jean; may light perpetual shine upon her 

Travel: Pray for all those traveling at this time, especially Al & Karen, Fr. Scott & Rebecca, Jack & 

Joanne, and remembering to give great thanksgiving for the safe return of all those of this place. 

  

Provincial Prayer Cycle: Let us remember to pray for all those on church and private intercessory prayer 

lists throughout the Province and Diocese 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Illness:   While we continue to thank God for his healing mercy for our parishioners that are on the mend, 

we still have several that are not yet able to be with us on a regular basis 

Dolores Kehrberg               111 Pattie Gap Road    Philadelphia, TN 37876 

Jenny Ritter  2900 Lake Brook Blvd, Rm. 218  Knoxville, TN  37909   865-312-5095  
 Mary Herzler  2750 Douglas Dam Road   Sevierville, TN  37875 

 

Summer Camp:   The Holy Cross Men’s Club voted to have a “Day at the Lake” for our youth this 

summer and to support our youngsters going to Anglican Legacy Camp in NC with $150 donation per 

camper.  Dates are June 11-16; website is www.anglicanlegacycamp.com.  “Anglican Legacy Camp is a place 

where campers ages 8 to 15 build character and values while forging their Anglican beliefs. The Anglican Legacy Campers 

learn responsibility and cooperation, while gaining independence and confidence.  We offer many popular summer 

activities for boys and girls so there is something for everyone!   Our dynamic group of clergy and laity adult counselors serve 

as positive role models while encouraging and caring for each camper. Our ratio of counselors to campers helps assure that we 

provide each camper with individualized attention.”  See Jessica and Jim Gray, whose son, James has attended this 

camp for two years, for more information. 
 

 

Farragut Chamber of Commerce: (Holy Cross is a member; going to Networking is good way to make 

ourselves visible in the community and invite folks to join us in worship) 

 Networking: Clarity Pointe Knoxville  

When:  Thu, February 2, 8:00am – 9:30am 

Where:  901 Concord Rd, Knoxville 

Serving our Nation 

 

 

Military: Pray for our Military and those in harm’s way, 

especially 

 Elijah, Fernando, James, Jim, Sarah, Trever. 

 

 

 
(Please send us the name, rank, and branch of service of your family 

member.) 

 

http://www.anglicanlegacycamp.com/


 

Valentine’s Day Dinner:    from Chair Lynn Aiton:  Wow, a new year!! And now a new Valentine's Day 

Dinner for Holy Cross.  Ann has done such a good job in the past that I cannot possibly reach her high 

standards.  We will try a new approach this year by going to the Parkside Grill at 6 P.M. They do not 

usually make reservations on Valentine's Day but will make an exception for us. We will be at individual 

tables of 4-6 but all in the same area.  Each couple/single will receive a separate check and we will be 

served by the table.  Please remember that this is not a couples event but a church event and all are 

encouraged to attend.  Your reservation is requested by Feb. 7th and will be secured by a $20 per person 

non-refundable deposit.  I think you will be happy with the menu and I do have one if you would like to 

browse.   Reservations are made though Lynn Aiton   

Getting to Know You: There has been some interest expressed in starting small group gatherings.  We 

had Foyer Groups for a while that everyone seemed to enjoy.  These groups consisted of 8 people, singles 

and couples, and met for four months in each home for a simple meal.  If you are interested in joining 

these groups or need more information, please contact Ann Pope, 865-966-5812 or apsp1@live.com 

HCTrekkers:  Our regular monthly hike will be Saturday, Feb. 11 at 9 AM at the UT Arboretum, with 

lunch following at Big Ed’s Pizza.  Everyone is welcome to participate! 

 

Mark Your Calendars                                                          
02/04/17          Vestry Retreat   9 AM    Hala’s Place, Ten Mile    

02/11/17 HC Trek   9 AM    UT Arboretum, Oak Ridge   

02/12/17 Bishop’s Visit & Confirmation    Holy Cross                                                                                                                                                

02/14/17          Valentine’s Dinner  6 PM    Parkside Grill             
   Reservations due to Lynn by 02/07/17                                                                                      

02/28/17   Pancake Supper      Holy Cross                                                                                  

03/01/17      Ash Wednesday (Lent begins)  6:30 PM HC   Holy Cross                       

03/04/17  Italian Fest   5-7:30 PM   Holy Cross Parish hall                 

03/03/17           Stations of the Cross  6:30 PM   Holy Cross                                                                           

03/23/17          Holy Cross hosting    8:00 AM   Holy Cross                                                                                                                                      

   Farragut Chamber of Commerce                                  

 

 

mailto:apsp1@live.com

